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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
Tanisha S. Edwards, Esq. Chief Financial Officer and Deputy Chief of Staff to the Speaker, New York City Council 
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INT. NO. 131-A
COMMITTEE: Fire and Emergency Management 


	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the fire department to conduct residential education and outreach regarding the safe operation of electric space heaters.
	Sponsors: Council Members Sanchez, Hanif, Riley, Yeger, Williams, Won, Holden, Farías, Restler, Ayala, Ung, Abreu, Richardson Jordan, Gutiérrez, Krishnan, Hanks, De La Rosa, Schulman, Narcisse, Barron Dinowitz, Bottcher, Rivera, Menin, Ossé, Cabán, and Ariola

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 131-A would amend current requirements for the Fire Department of New York (“FDNY”) to conduct fire safety education and outreach for residential buildings, activities include dissemination of relevant information pertaining to the safe operations of electric space heaters in residential settings. Additionally, any fire safety related written materials distributed by the Fire Department would be required to be translated in the top ten most commonly spoken languages in the city.


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY23
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY24

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($0)
	($0)
	($0)




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as FDNY can utilize existing resources to produce educational materials.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
New York City Legislative Affairs
                                              Fire Department of New York
                                              Office of Management and Budget      

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Jack Kern, Senior Financial Analyst
                                               
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:  Malcom Butehorn, Counsel
 Eisha Wright, Deputy Director 
 Dohini Sompura, Assistant Director
 John Russell, Unit Head


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced by the City Council on March 24, 2022 as Intro. 131 and referred to the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management.  The legislation was heard at a joint hearing by the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, and the Special Committee on Twin Parks Citywide Taskforce on Fire Prevention on April 6, 2022. The legislation was laid over and subsequently amended.  The amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 131-A, will be voted on by the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management at a hearing on May 18, 2022. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 131-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 19, 2022.
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